
 
 
 

CABINET 
 
MINUTES of a meeting of the Cabinet held on 18 October 2016 at County Hall, Lewes 
 

 
PRESENT Councillors Keith Glazier (Chair) 
 Councillors Nick Bennett, Bill Bentley, Chris Dowling, David Elkin (Vice 

Chair), Carl Maynard, Rupert Simmons and Sylvia Tidy 
 

 Members spoke on the items indicated  
    

Councillor Tutt   – item 4 (minute 35)  
Councillor Webb  – item 4 (minute 35) 

 
 
35 REPORTS  
 
35.1 Copies of the reports referred to below are included in the minute book 
 
 
36 RECONCILING POLICY, PERFORMANCE AND RESOURCES - GOVERNMENT'S 
MULTI YEAR SETTLEMENT OFFER  
 
36.1 The Cabinet considered a report by the Chief Executive together with a Resolution of the 
County Council agreed at its meeting on 18 October 2016. 
 
36.2 The following was moved by Councillor Elkin and seconded: 
 
The Cabinet agrees to (1) accept the Government’s multi year settlement offer and to approve 
the draft efficiency plan set out at Appendix 2 of the report; and (2) make representations to the 
Government reaffirming the County Council’s concerns about the effect of existing cutbacks and 
future cutbacks in Local Government funding in view of the effect these are having on residents 
in East Sussex and in particular the most vulnerable 
 
36.3 It was RESOLVED to: 
 
    (1) accept the Government’s multi year settlement offer and to approve the draft 
efficiency plan set out at Appendix 2 of the report; and  

(2) make representations to the Government reaffirming the County Council’s concerns 
about the effect of existing cutbacks and future cutbacks in Local Government funding in view of 
the effect these are having on residents in East Sussex and in particular the most vulnerable 
 
Reason 
 
36.4 Having considered the Resolution of the County Council, the Cabinet agreed to accept 
the multi-year settlement and to approve the efficiency plan.  The Cabinet also agreed that 
representations should be made to the Government regarding the significant financial pressures 
around Adult Social Care and Children’s Services that need to be addressed and that the 
reductions in Government Funding cannot be achieved through efficiencies alone, but require 
difficult cuts in services. 
 
37 ITEMS TO BE REPORTED TO THE COUNTY COUNCIL  
 
37.1  The Cabinet agreed that no items should be reported to the County Council 


